
Barmby on the Marsh Parish Council 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Date:  8th November 2022 

Time: 7.30 pm 

Venue: Barmby on the Marsh Institute 

Minutes of the meeting held in the Institute on Tuesday 8th November 2022 and chaired by 

Mr. Liam Smith. 

 

1. Members Present: Liam Smith, Iain Cooke, Dianne Hill, Simon Frost, Tim Leighton, David 

Pridmore 

2. Apologies: David Thomas 

3. Declarations of personal & prejudicial interest: None 

4. Confirmation of Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the meeting were agreed 

 

5. Matters arising from the Minutes of the last meeting: 

 

I. Permission from ERYC Highways has now been obtained for a Christmas tree to be 

placed on the land occupied by the War Memorial 

 

6. Church/Chapel: 

I. An article has been written about the church to appear in the Yorkshire Post, 

highlighting the work of the Friends of Friendless Churches charity  

 

7. Burial Ground: 

I. One burial took place within the Burial Ground since the last meeting (Mr Walls) 

 

8. Accounts: 

I. Bank balance stands at £7,426 

II. Receipts in (nothing to report) 

III. Payments out 

i. Clerk’s wages 

ii. Bank charges - £6.20 

 

 

9. Highways and Paths: 

I. A request by N Oates to increase his fees to £1320 a year has been agreed 

 



10. Planning: 

I. It was agreed to investigate potential wayleave arrangements for future 

infrastructure projects crossing Parish Council land 

II. It was agreed to monitor matters related to the planned solar farm but no further 

comments were to be made at this time 

 

11. Correspondence/General: Nothing to report 

 

12. Legal/Statutory: Nothing to report 

 

13. Agenda for next meeting: 

 

I. As this one, plus: 

i. Budget 2023/24 

ii. Minor update to Standing Orders 

iii. Additional matters to be added nearer the time 

 

14. Next Meeting: 10th January 2023 

 

15. AOB 

I. A poppy wreath has been obtained and will be laid at the War Memorial on 

Remembrance Sunday 

II. The issue of road traffic accidents at Knedlington crossroads was discussed.  It was 

agreed to make a request for accident statistics and to approach Howden and 

Asselby Councils to propose a joint approach to raising the matter with East Riding 

Council and our Ward Councillor. 

III. Council elections are to be held in May 2023 

 

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.20 pm 

 

 

Lisa Delamore – Parish Clerk 


